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AOH/JW          13th March 2018 
 
 
 
Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
I am enclosing for you a copy of the HMI Progress Report following the school review in January. 
 
I am happy to report that the school is pleased with the findings. The report recognises the work 
undertaken since the inspection in December 2015. The commitment and enthusiasm of staff, along with 
the nurturing and inclusive environment, were evident throughout the review. 
 
As with every school review, the report offers us targets for development. Through the involvement of the 
school community, we can ensure further progress regarding the delivery of high quality learning and 
teaching. Improving attainment and achievement will continue to be at the cornerstone of our work. 
Additionally, we will develop our curriculum rationale to reflect more fully the unique aims and context of 
Cedarbank School. 
 
I believe the school has the capacity to continue to improve. I look forward to working with all those 
connected with Cedarbank School over the coming months to ensure that our pupils have skills for 
learning, skills for life and skills for work. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to offer my thanks and appreciation to all who were involved in the 
school review.  
 
I value your continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Ann M O’Hagan 


